
 

 

 

 

 

 

NOVEMBER 2018 – NEWSLETTER & WHAT’s ON  

The website is updated most Wednesdays so please check 
the website for any changes to the following.  Posters are 

available via the Activities Page on the website. Use the QR 
Code to access the web page from your mobile phone. 

 
PROSPECTS Festive Window 
ς Volunteers needed to 

make decorations,  
including a Father Christmas 
costume for the mannequin, 

and to help with the 
window dressing during  

November!  The theme is a 
Winter Wonderland with 

lots of white and snow and 
ice!   

  
To donate items or to help contact Barbara for details ς

barbara.sharples@prospectsfoundation.org.uk 

Here are just a few pictures from our Current Projects (October 2018) 

Rishton Library ς creating pots 
of pollinator bulbs for wildlife 
and improving the look of the 

library 

 
 

 

Willow Bird Feeders for fat 
balls or nesting materials.  

Workshop with Pip Cottage at 
The Coach House, Rhyddings 

Park, Oswaldtwistle 

 

  

Willow Decorations to be used 
in the Christmas Window 

Display 



Hibernation and Hedgehogs – 
half-term at Rhyddings Park. 

Investigating hibernation, 
collecting leaves for warmth 
and bedding and making a 

hedgehog house   

 

Erin is presented with her  
certificate and prize for 
winning the Childrens’ 

Competition  

  

1st Oswaldtwistle Girls' Brigade 
‘Giving Hope’ to pollinators by 
planting 125 bee & pollinator 
friendly bulbs.  Girls Brigade groups 
in areas up and down the country 
have been joining forces to mark 
the organisations 125th birthday 
year. 

 

Making a single-chambered 
Kent style Bat Box. 

Other feeders and habitats 
made by PROSPECTS Saturday 

Woodworkers below. 

 

    

Coming Soon in November – making a TOAD ABODE workshops, working with local schools to learn about 
Hyndburn’s Wildlife  to create habitats for Improving Hyndburn’s Wildlife, helping Church and Ossie Rotary Club 
and their RotaKids to make and install bird and bat boxes near Ossie Station, lots of volunteering opportunities, 

a Woody Woodland Day and gardening workshops. 

ΨLatwh±LbD I¸b5.¦wbΩ{ ²L[5[LC9Ω ς- PROSPECTS is supporting individuals and 

groups to develop their own spaces for wildlife in their gardens and backyards by running 
training and activity sessions where residents can learn to identify different species, make bird 
& bat boxes, garden planters, hedgehog homes and bug hotels etc. whilst picking up tips on 
habitat management.    If you would like to know more about the project, creating wildlife 
habitats in your garden or backyard and for updates on forthcoming activities, please contact 
Barbara Sharples at The PROSPECTS Foundation on 01254 230348, email 
barbara.sharples@prospectsfoundation.org.uk or mobile 07599 106670.  Use the QR code on 
the right to link to the webpage for more information.  
http://www.prospectsfoundation.org.uk/projects-current/hyndburn-wildlife.html 

This projects ends in December 2018 

 

http://www.prospectsfoundation.org.uk/projects-current/hyndburn-wildlife.html


Ψ/hbb9/¢LbD t9ht[9 ¢O I¸b5.¦wbΩ{ b!¢¦w![ I9wL¢!D9Ω - The Heritage 

[ƻǘǘŜǊȅ CǳƴŘ όI[Cύ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΣ ŦƻŎǳǎŜǎ ƻƴ IȅƴŘōǳǊƴΩǎ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜŘ ƎǊŜŜƴ ǎǇŀŎŜǎ ƻŦ ²ƻƻŘƴƻƻƪ ±ŀƭŜ 
and Peel Park/The Coppice.  The project involves families, volunteers, community groups and 
schools in protecting, improving and learning about the natural and industrial heritage of these 
wonderful nature areas; a key aim is also to set up a Volunteer Ranger team which will help to 
look after the sites.  If you would like to know more about the project or put yourself on the 
mailing circulation list for updates on forthcoming activities, please contact Roger Plum at The 
PROSPECTS Foundation on 01254 230348, email roger.plum@prospectsfoundation.org.uk or 
mobile 07974 626835 
 

HTTP://WWW.PROSPECTSFOUNDATION.ORG.UK/PROJECTS-CURRENT/CONNECTING-
PEOPLE.HTML 

 

w9²L[5LbD I¸b5.¦wbΩ{ GREEN SPACES PROJECT - Rewilding: Helping to create 

and enhance habitats for wildlife whilst providing natural resources to encourage organic 
practices on a range of Hyndburn community food growing sites.  Thanks to funding from the 
Big Lottery Fund and The Windfall Fund the Rewilding project has been extended with new 
funding from Awards For All starting 1st August 2018 until 31st July 2019.  The project supports 
groups to improve local food growing sites and existing green spaces for the benefit of 
people and wildlife with activities such as planning a site, training in food growing and wildlife 
gardening, ideas for site activities, undertaking AQA Unit Awards and John Muir Awards, 
support for events and volunteering. Please contact Julie Livesey at Prospects Foundation for 
more information. 

http://www.prospectsfoundation.org.uk/projects-current/rewilding-spaces.html 
 

August 2018 to June 2019 - REWILDING HYNDBURNS GREEN SPACES - If you would like 
support at a community allotment, open space, community group/centre, school or a place 
of faith to rewild a green space or for food growing please Contact: Julie Livesey, Rewilding 
IȅƴŘōǳǊƴΩǎ DǊŜŜƴ {ǇŀŎŜǎ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΣ ¢ŜƭΥ лмнрп нолопу Ŝxt: #208 Mobile: 07799 295233.  

Email: Julie.livesey@prospectsfoundation.org.uk.   

 

 ΨLatwh±LbD I¸b5.¦wbΩ{ ²L[5[LC9Ω {¦w±9¸ ς After ten months the LƳǇǊƻǾƛƴƎ IȅƴŘōǳǊƴΩǎ 

Wildlife survey has produced some interesting results.  The results so far tell us that Hyndburn people are quite good at 
providing habitats for wildlife through flowers, trees and bird boxes.  We are also very good at feeding birds but people 
have asked for help in feeding stations for bees, insects, butterflies and not surprisingly habitats for hedgehogs, bats and 
toads. 

We have run workshops so people can make their own garden planters,  bird and bat boxes, ladybird and bug hotels, 
butterfly biomes, hedgehog houses, plant pots of herbs and wildflowers for bees and insects and we have shown people 
how to create water feeders, wildflower borders and natural areas for wildlife.   

Please use the link below to compete the Survey.  You can also pop into PROSPECTS to complete a hard/paper copy. 
 

http://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/0PBOE/ 
 

BUTTERFLIES VIDEO ς Chris, of Hyndburn Butterfly Project, has made a video of all the butterflies he's filmed at Peel 

Park and the Coppice in 2018 (19 species in total):  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gocrZHPqYuQ 

 

Hopefully the video will encourage people to visit Peel Park!  It's a great local place to see butterflies, especially the trickier 
species like green and purple hairstreaks.    Chris is also working on a video about Milnshaw Park butterfly wildflower 
meadow ς we will share the link when it's finished.  Hyndburn Butterfly Project was featured in our JULY newsletter. 
 

Have you seen the results of the Big Butterfly Count 2018 
https://butterfly -conservation.org/news-and-blog/small-tortoiseshell-crashes-despite-heatwave 

 

 

http://www.prospectsfoundation.org.uk/projects-current/connecting-people.html
http://www.prospectsfoundation.org.uk/projects-current/connecting-people.html
http://www.prospectsfoundation.org.uk/projects-current/rewilding-spaces.html
mailto:Julie.livesey@prospectsfoundation.org.uk
http://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/0PBOE/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gocrZHPqYuQ


 

NATURE ς New video?  LOCAL NATURE RESERVES - "AS THE CROW FLIES".   

The film from the LNR event 11th July 2018 is being very well received.  People are loving the way it shows off the great 
spaces and the activities going on in our LNRs.  Here is the LINK to the Local Nature Reserves Film: -  
 

https://www.hyndburnbc.gov.uk/as-the-crow-flies-video-2018/ 
 

We are very keen for everyone to share the film - this could be a great way to build up the positive energy! 

 

 

 
 

Monday or Tuesday  
 

1:00pm to 4:00pm 

WINDFALL FUND 
Contact Alison Silver to arrange a meeting to discuss your project and the community benefit 

Windfall Fund.  Alison can also arrange visits for schools and community groups to the 
EnergieKontor Wind Farm on Oswaldtwistle Moor.  Year 6 funding is now in place.  Community 

groups requiring funding for their environmental projects can now apply. 
 

ôClosing dates for Year 7 funding are available now. Check the website for updates.õ 
Next closing date - Friday 14th December 2018 at 12 noon. App lications will be 

assessed in mid January 2019.  
  

Remember, applications for Mini Projects can be made at any time. 
 

Over the last five years Windfall has awarded over £481,000 to 111 projects  iIncluding 26 Mini 
projects, 38 Small and 47 Large projects  

 
The Windfall Annual report 2016 -2017 ð a celebration of the first five years is now available at PROSPECTS 

or can be viewed on line at  https://tinyurl.com/yce2efj7  

 

MEMBERSHIP 
Show your support for PROSPECTS by becoming a member.   The PROSPECTS Foundation is 
IȅƴŘōǳǊƴΩǎ Ƴŀƛƴ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƘŀƴŎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘΦ  hǳǊ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅ 
exists to raise awareness of environmental issues and to help community groups and local people 
ƎŜǘ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ŎƻƴǎŜǊǾŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƻǊƪΦ  ²ŜΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǎƛƴŎŜ мффу ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƘǳƴŘǊŜŘǎ ƻŦ 
local people in a range of activities, including tree planting, improving the canal, community food 
growing, recycling and dry-stone walling. We will be celebrating our 21st Anniversary in 2019!   View 
the Benefits of being a member HERE. 
 

-DID YOU KNOW- 
 

National Tree Charter Day  

 
In 2018 the Charter Branch network will be able to utilise new resources and guidance developed by the 
Woodland Trust and other organisations which are committed to driving forward the Charter's legacy. One of 
the most exciting activities will be around marking Tree Charter Day in November.  

More information - https://treecharter.uk/  

 
A national day for trees, woods and people  
Trees deserve to be celebrated. Each year the whole of UK society should unite in celebrating the value and 
importance of trees and woods to people. On the last Saturday in November each year, local communities, 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΣ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŀǊƪ ŀ ƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ Ψ¢ǊŜŜ /ƘŀǊǘŜǊ 5ŀȅΩ ǿƛǘƘ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ 
celebrate and reinvigorate the relationship between people and trees.  PROSPECTS is a Charter Branch and part 
of the Charter Branch Network so please get involved on the 24th November. 
 

https://www.hyndburnbc.gov.uk/as-the-crow-flies-video-2018/
https://tinyurl.com/yce2efj7
http://www.prospectsfoundation.org.uk/uploads/Membership/Benefits_Oct17Revised%20(1).pdf


S P E C I A L  N O V E M B E R  F E A T U R E  ï B U L B S  f o r  P O L L I N A T O R S ! 
 

Have you planted your bulbs yet?  There are several types of flower corms and flower bulbs for bees, from winter 
flowering crocus, snowdrops and traditional daffodils, to Spring muscari, hyacinth, iris and bluebell. During the 
summer, up come the alliums.  You can plant most bulbs from Sept through to December.  Please look out for bulbs 
with BEE Friendly logos on them as they will provide nectar for bees in early spring (February onwards).  We 
recommend flower bulbs for bees, because they are generally very easy to grow, and most people can accommodate 
at least some flower bulbs liked by bees whether they have a large bee garden, or just a pot of hyacinths and crocus 
by the front door.  

There is lots more information here: - 
https://www.bu zzaboutbees.net/flower-bulbs-for-bees.html 

Wild bees and other pollinators are in decline. The Plants for Pollinators initiative helps 
gardeners easily identify plants that encourage them back into the garden.  The RHS Perfect 
for Pollinators mark is only given to plants that support pollinating insects in gardens. Bees, 
butterflies, moths, hoverflies and many others visit flowers to feed on nectar and pollen; 
while doing so they transfer pollen and increase seed set and fruit development.   

 

https://www.rhs.org.uk/science/conservation-biodiversity/wildlife/plants -for-pollinators 

 

 National  Tree  Week    
Saturday  24th  November  -  Sunday  2nd  December  2018  

First started in 1975, National Tree Week is the UK's largest tree celebration annually launching the start of the 
winter tree planting season.  It is also a great chance for communities to do something positive for their local 
treescape.   

Each year, The Tree Council's member organisations such as voluntary bodies and local authorities, up to 200 
schools and community groups, 8,000 Tree Wardens and many others, support the initiative by setting up fun, 
worthwhile and accessible events, inspiring upward of a quarter of a million people to get their hands dirty and 
together plant around a million trees. See Woody Day on 24th November. 

 

TOADS AND FROGS ï HOW TO HELP THEM IN WINTER  

 

Toad. (© Brian Church / iStock)    

 

Frog. (makamuki0 / Pixabay PD) 

Create an underground den where frogs, toads and newts can find safe lodging through the winter's chill.  
Amphibians like to hibernate in a cool (but not cold), dark and damp shelter, safely away from predators. Some 
frogs use the mud at the bottom of ponds, but many amphibians spend the winter on land.  They do like to get 
a little way underground if they can, so give them a helping hand by creating their very own mansion. 

¢ƘŜȅΩƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǎƭŜŜǇ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǿƛƴǘŜǊΩǎ ǿƻǊǎǘ ŜȄŎŜǎǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŜƳŜǊƎŜΣ refreshed and ready to go for a hectic 
spring of mating and spawning.  Get out there on a warm, damp spring evening and you may see one of the 
inhabitants coming out and heading off to look for love. 

Read more at: -  https://www.rspb.org.uk/get-involved/activities/give-nature-a-home-in-your-
garden/garden-activities/makeafrogandtoadabode/ 

 

 
 

https://www.buzzaboutbees.net/bee-garden.html
https://www.treecouncil.org.uk/Take-Part/National-Tree-Week


 

²I!¢Ω{ hb ¢IL{ ahb¢I ς NOVEMBER 
Funding Information 

Mondays and Tuesdays in November 
1:00pm to 4:00pm 

Come along and meet Alison to discuss your project and 
the community benefit Windfall Fund grants.  Alison can 
also arrange visits for schools and community groups to 
the EnergieKontor Wind Farm on Oswaldtwistle Moor.    

Regular Volunteering Activities 

 
Friday 2nd, 9th, 
16th, 23rd and 30th 
November 
 
 
10:00am to 
4:30pm approx. 
 

WOODY όIȅƴŘōǳǊƴΩǎ ǿƻƻŘƭŀƴŘ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ŜƴǘŜǊǇǊƛǎŜύΦ  A group of volunteers known as Woody do 
woodland management activities in various woodlands around the borough.  They work at The 
Coppice, Woodnook Vale & Whinney Hill green space areas.  Activities vary each month/season so 
please contact Mike to find out more about their planned activities.   Activities this month are 
thinning trees at Whinney Hill Road.   
Anyone interested must book as volunteers need to wear appropriate PPE and we need to make 
sure enough tools are available to keep everyone active.  Any new helpers are welcome for any 
amount of time.   
You will acquire lots of woodland management skills volunteering with Woody and work with a 
friendly and helpful team of regular volunteers.  Bring lunch and wear appropriate outdoor clothing 
and footwear for the season and predicted weather.   
Contact Mike Stapleford (Social Enterprise Development): 01254 230348 Ext 205 or e-mail 
mike.stapleford@prospectsfoundation.org.uk  

 

Note: Woody (Hyndburn) C.I.C. is a small social enterprise helping to look after our local woodlands.  
Products and services are sold to support this work so if you would like to buy any of these natural 
local products please get in touch.    

Monday, 5th, 12th 
& 19th November  
 
10:30am to 
2:30pm approx. 

CONSERVATION VOLUNTEERS ς The HLF LNR Conservation Group will be carrying out practical 
conservation activities on the sites of Woodnook Vale and Peel Park/The Coppice which are the 
Local Nature Reserves. Volunteers will help us to preserve these special areas whilst learning new 
skills, discovering the natural heritage on their doorstep, meeting new people and taking in some 
fresh air and hearty exercise. Wear warm, old clothes and sensible, strong shoes or boots. Bring a 
packed lunch and waterproof clothing.  
We provide tools, gloves, materials and hot drinks. Contact Roger Plum if you need transport to the 
conservation session. The PROSPECTS Foundation has received funding from the Heritage Lottery 
CǳƴŘ όI[Cύ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΣ Ψ/ƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƴƎ tŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻ IȅƴŘōǳǊƴΩǎ bŀǘǳǊŀƭ IŜǊƛǘŀƎŜΩΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ 
ŦƻŎǳǎŜǎ ƻƴ IȅƴŘōǳǊƴΩǎ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜŘ ƎǊŜŜƴ ǎǇŀŎŜǎ ƻŦ ²ƻƻŘƴƻƻƪ ±ŀƭŜ ŀƴŘ tŜŜƭ tŀǊƪκ¢ƘŜ /ƻǇǇƛŎŜΦ  
 

Sessions take place at various locations on a Monday & Tuesday Contact Roger Plum if you need 
the location and/or transport to the conservation session.  For more information phone Roger Plum, 
01254 230348, 07974 626835 or email roger.plum@prospectsfoundation.org.uk 

Tuesday, 6th, 13th, 
20th & 27th 
November 
 

10:30am to 
2:30pm 

VOLUNTEER SESSIONS take place at various locations on Tuesday (see also Monday) and we 
occasionally work on the Lancashire Environmental Fund project for Whinney Hill where volunteers 
will improve access into, and through the site; encourage greater usage and undertake habitat 
improvements to enhance the existing flora and fauna. The site is an industrial reclamation site that 
was landscaped and planted with trees a number of decades ago.  Volunteers will be involved in the 
eradication of Himalayan Balsam, installing new entrance gates, a notice board, bird boxes, benches, 
and way markers.  The volunteers will also work at the same locations as the Monday Conservation 
Group.  Contact Roger Plum if you need transport to the practical sessions.   
For more information phone Roger Plum, 01254 230348, 07974 626835 or email 
roger.plum@prospectsfoundation.org.uk.  Please confirm dates with Roger. 
 

Sessions take place at various locations on a Tuesday and may not be at Whinney Hill.  Roger will 
text the meeting point to volunteers in advance. 

mailto:mike.stapleford@prospectsfoundation.org.uk
mailto:roger.plum@prospectsfoundation.org.uk


Saturday, 24th 
November  
10:00am to 
3:00pm 

WOODLAND DAY -  On Sat 24th Nov WOODY will be holding an additional Woody Day.   Anyone 
interested must book as volunteers need to wear appropriate PPE and we need to make sure 
enough tools are available to keep everyone active.  Any new helpers are welcome for any amount 
of time.  Contact Mike Stapleford (Social Enterprise Development): 01254 230348 Ext 205 or e-mail 
mike.stapleford@prospectsfoundation.org.uk  

Note: Woody (Hyndburn) C.I.C. is a small social enterprise helping to look after our local woodlands.  Products and 
services are sold to support this work so if you would like to buy any of these natural local products please get in 
touch.    

Saturday, 1st 
December 

CONSERVATION VOLUNTEERS -  Tree Felling with Bowsaws training course at Whinney Hill.  Times 
and details to be confirmed.   For more information phone Roger Plum, 01254 230348, 07974 
626835 or email roger.plum@prospectsfoundation.org.uk 

Special Events, Activities & Workshops 
Saturday 3rd 
November 
 
10:00am to 
1:00pm 
(Second 
Workshop) 

HOG HOUSE ς Make a home for a hedgehog with Barry, Wood Creations.  Session 2 - You will learn 
basic woodworking skills, decorate the hog box exterior and learn about its value of hedgehogs in 
your backyard or garden.  This second session is for people to complete their hedgehog house.   This 
ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅ ƛǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ tƻǎǘŎƻŘŜ [ƻǘǘŜǊȅ ŦǳƴŘŜŘ LƳǇǊƻǾƛƴƎ IȅƴŘōǳǊƴΩǎ ²ƛƭŘƭƛŦŜ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ.  
Learn about hedgehogs  https://www.britishhedgehogs.org.uk/ 
Email: barbara.sharples@prospectsfoundation.org.uk. Facebook: ProspectsFoundation Twitter: 
@Prospects1998. Tel: 230348 for more information.   BOOKING IN ADVANCE (via email please) IS 
ESSENTIAL and you must be available to attend both sessions. 

Tuesday 6th, 13th, 
& 20th November 
 
10:00am to 12 
Noon 

CRAFTS & WILDLIFE drop-in sessions at PROSPECTS, 54 Broadway, Accrington.  Making things for 
the Christmas Window ς White Winter Wonderland theme!  Pop along to help or bring your 
donated, recycled and handmade items.  For more information  Tel: 230348 Email: 
barbara.sharples@prospectsfoundation.org.uk. Facebook: ProspectsFoundation Twitter: 
@Prospects1998.  

Tuesday, 13th 
November 
 
11:00 to 1:00pm 

GARDENING WORKSHOP at !ƭƭ {ŀƛƴǘǎΩ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ /ƭŀȅǘƻƴ-le-Moors with The PROSPECTS Foundation 
from 11:00am to 1:00pm.  Feeding, Weeding and Tidying Flower Beds to the front of the Church.  
Julie will be on hand to offer advice and help.   Free soup and bread roll for lunch with hot/cold 
drinks at 12:30pm.  Please contact Julie at Prospects for more information.   Contact: Julie Livesey, 
wŜǿƛƭŘƛƴƎ IȅƴŘōǳǊƴΩǎ DǊŜŜƴ {ǇŀŎŜǎ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΣ ¢ŜƭΥ лмнрп нолопу ŜȄǘΥ Інлу aƻōƛƭŜΥ лттфф 
295233.  Email: Julie.livesey@prospectsfoundation.org.uk.   

Wednesday, 14th 
December 
6:00pm to 8:00pm 

Hyndburn Cycle Forum meeting at PROSPECTS 54, Broadway, Accrington. Contact Barbara Sharples 
to attend and receive and Agenda for the meeting.  barbara.sharples@prospectsfoundation.org.uk 

Saturday 17th 
November 
 
10:00am to 
1:00pm 
(Two Workshops) 

TOAD ABODE ς Make a home for a toad with Barry, Wood Creations.  Session 1 - You will learn 
basic woodworking skills, decorate the Toad Abode exterior and learn about its value for toads in 
your backyard or garden.  There will be a second session on Saturday 1st December for people to 
complete their toad abode.   ¢Ƙƛǎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅ ƛǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ tƻǎǘŎƻŘŜ [ƻǘǘŜǊȅ ŦǳƴŘŜŘ LƳǇǊƻǾƛƴƎ 
IȅƴŘōǳǊƴΩǎ ²ƛƭŘƭƛŦŜ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ.  These are the last of the Improving Hyndburn’s Wildlife woodwork 
workshops.  Learn about hedgehogs  https://www.britishhedgehogs.org.uk/ 
Email: barbara.sharples@prospectsfoundation.org.uk. Facebook: ProspectsFoundation Twitter: 
@Prospects1998. Tel: 230348 for more information.   BOOKING IN ADVANCE (via email please) IS 
ESSENTIAL and you must be available to attend both sessions. 

Tuesday, 27th 
November 
 
1:30pm to 2:30pm 

PRUNING APPLE TREES AND MAKING WILLOW STARS.  Accrington Womens Centre Gardening 
Workshop at the Women's Community Courtyard, from 1:30pm to 3:00pm.  Contact: Julie Livesey, 
wŜǿƛƭŘƛƴƎ IȅƴŘōǳǊƴΩǎ DǊŜŜƴ {ǇŀŎŜǎ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΣ ¢ŜƭΥ лмнрп нолопу ŜȄǘΥ Інлу aƻōƛƭŜΥ лттфф 
295233.  Email: Julie.livesey@prospectsfoundation.org.uk.   

During November 
 
 

 

Ψ²L[5[LC9Ω with Wildlife Charlie, from WildAid.  A variety of activities will be held at schools in 
Hyndburn! Young people will enjoy a WildAid experience to find out how to attract wildlife to their 
garden, backyard and school grounds and learn about what lives in our local area.  Hands on 
activities, Wildlife ID, Seasons, Plants, Animals, Make and Build Habitats, Food Chaiƴǎ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜΧ  
The activities are aimed at 7-11 years (KS2) and 5-7 years (KS1) science in schools 

 άŎǊŜŀǘƛƴƎ ŦǳƴΣ ƳŜƳƻǊŀōƭŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎǳǊƛƻǎƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ 
ƭƻǾŜ ƻŦ .ǊƛǘƛǎƘ ǿƛƭŘƭƛŦŜέ Contact barbara Sharples for more information. 

mailto:mike.stapleford@prospectsfoundation.org.uk
mailto:Julie.livesey@prospectsfoundation.org.uk


 

 

We would like to thank the following for funding and supporting projects at  
The PROSPECTS Foundation 

 
 

 

   

 

 

 

  

THE  WOODWARD  

CHARITABLE  TRUST  

 PROSPECTS Environment Centre, 54 Broadway, Accrington BB5 1EW     
Tel: 01254 230348  

Email: info@prospectsfoundation.org.uk      www.prospectsfoundation.org.uk   
Facebook: ProspectsFoundation Twitter: @Prospects1998.  Tel: 230348 for more information.  

CHECK UPDATES TO THIS NOVEMBER NEWSLETTER HERE ς  

http://www.prospectsfoundation.org.uk/events/activities.html 

Follow us on  Facebook: ProspectsFoundation     Twitter: @Prospects1998 

www.instagram.com/prospectsfoundation/ 

VOLUNTEERING OPPORTUNITIES 

Con tac t  PROSPECT S to  f i nd  ou t  abou t  Ou tdoo r  Vo lun tee r ing  Oppo r tun i t i es  to  l earn  n ew 
sk i l l s ,  expe r i ence  p rac t i ca l  ac t i v i t y  sess ions  and  g a in  know ledge th rough  t ra in ing  and  

ce r t i f i ca ted  cou rses  and  to  become a  Con serva t ion  Rang er 

VISIT http://www.prospectsfoundation.org.uk/volunteering.html 

Conservation Rangers needed to Connect People to Woodnook Vale and Peel Park/The Coppice   

To find out the who, what, when, where and how phone Roger Plum, 01254 230348, 07974 626835 or  
email roger.plum@prospectsfoundation.org.uk. 

http://www.prospectsfoundation.org.uk/projects-current/connecting-people/rangers.html 

http://www.prospectsfoundation.org.uk/
http://www.prospectsfoundation.org.uk/events/activities.html
http://www.instagram.com/prospectsfoundation/
http://www.prospectsfoundation.org.uk/volunteering.html
mailto:roger.plum@prospectsfoundation.org.uk

